

April 8, 2004

S. Derek Phelps Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

Docket No. 272 – Connecticut Light and Power Company and United Illuminating Company Application for a New 345-kV Electric Transmission Line Between Scovill Rock Switching Station in Middletown and Norwalk Substation in Norwalk

Dear Mr. Phelps:

As requested by Attorney Schaefer during the March 25, 2004 hearing, enclosed is Dr. Cole's letter to the *Forum for Applied Research and Public Policy*, Spring 1989. This document is listed in Dr. Cole's *curriculum vitae* as item #22 under the heading "Letters and Miscellany".

Sincerely,

Anne Bartosewicz Project Director

The Connecticut Light & Power Company

John Prete Project Director

The United Illuminating Company

Enclosure

cc:

Service List





B DIALOGUE

Forum encourages a dialogue among its readers through the publication of letters on important policy issues. Please address your letters to the Editor, Forum for Applied Research and Public Policy, The University of Tennessee, Energy, Environment, and Resources Center, 327 South Stadium Hall, Knoxville, Tennessee 37996-0710. We reserve the right to edit letters for length.

Carpenter's and Ahlbom's Observations are Misleading and Overstated

In Forum's winter 1988 issue, David Carpenter and Anders Ahlbom called for several types of research into the possible relationship between electromagnetic fields (EMF) and cancer in human beings, especially in children. The research directions they suggest are universally recognized as appropriate, and numerous studies are underway.

More problematic is Carpenter's and Ahlbom's unbalanced review of the epidemiologic literature. They fail to point out that there are nearly as many negative as positive studies. They ignore the quandary presented by the fact that earlier, less sound studies were more strongly positive and consistent than more recent, refined investigations. They fail to indicate that no study published to date has been based on actual measurements of EMF exposure to the persons studied. Perhaps most importantly, the picture they present does not reveal the weaknesses and inconsistencies of the associations reported in the epidemiologic literature.

While there may be a valid causal

association between EMF and cancer, the weaknesses and inconsistencies of the available data argue strongly otherwise. No knowledgeable person familiar with the epidemiologic literature, with the possible exception of Carpenter, has judged the available information to be anything more than suggestive. In my view, this justifies further research but not expensive and potentially counterproductive action. About 900 people are killed by accidental electrocution each year in the United States; this number should not be allowed to increase in a trade-off for potential lives saved from Cancer.

Carpenter's and Ahlbom's comments on the sources of research funding are erroneous and surprising. The Electric Power Research Institute (EPRI) has funded more than 20 studies on the question of EMF and health and is now spending nearly \$6 million annually in research in these areas. In addition, a considerable amount of research has been sponsored by governmental and quasi-governmental agencies, including the respected New York State Power

Lines Project (utilities provided funds but had no involvement in their allocation) of which Ahlbom was a member and Carpenter the administrator. Moreover, a large number of studies sponsored by governments (mainly outside the United States) are now planned or under way; I am aware of six in epidemiology alone.

Finally, it is inappropriate to impugn the credibility of industry-sponsored research with vague and general allusions. Do Carpenter and Ahlbom have a specific study in mind when they imply that findings have been invalid or interpretations unjustified? Using the expression "body count" to describe their perception of a public health problem with regard to EMF is the most striking overinterpretation of the available information of which I am aware.

> Philip Cole, M.D., Ph.D. Professor and Chairman The University of Alabama at Birmingham School of Public Health Birmingham, Alabama

SERVICE LIST

Docket: 27

Ms. Pamela B. Katz Chairman Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Mr. Bruce Johnson Office of Consumer Counsel 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051 Atty. Anthony M. Fitzgerald Carmody & Torrance 195 Church Street, 18th Fl. P. O. Box 1950 New Haven, CT 06509-1950

Atty. Linda L. Randell Wiggin and Dana One Century Tower-P.O. Box 1832 New Haven, CT 06510 The Honorable Robert W. Megna State Representative 40 Foxon Hill Rd. #54 New Haven, CT 06513 The Honorable Al Adinolfi State Representative 235 Sorghum Mill Dr. Cheshire, CT 06410

Atty. Peter G. Boucher Halloran and Sage One Goodwin Sq., 225 Asylum Hartford, CT 06103-4303 Mr. Louis S. Ciccarello Corporation Counsel City of Norwalk P. O. Box 798 Norwalk, CT 06856-0798 Mr. Eric Knapp Branse & Willis LLC 41-C New London Turnpike Glen Lochen East Glastonbury, CT 06033-2038

Atty. Julie Donaldson Kohler Hurwitz & Sagarin LLC 147 North Broad St. Milford, CT 06460 Mr. Ira W. Bloom Town of Westport 27 Imperial Ave. Westport, CT 06880 The Honorable Mary G. Fritz State Rep. - 90th District 43 Grove St. Yalesville, CT 06492

Ms. Melanie J. Howlett Assistant City Attorney City of Bridgeport 999 Broad Street Bridgeport, CT 06604 Ms. Trish Bradley Mr. Ed Schwartz Communities for Responsible Energy 45 Ironwood Lane Durham, CT 06422 Atty. Michael C. Wertheimer Office of the Attorney General Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Atty. Lawrence J. Golden Pullman & Comley LLC 90 State House Square Hartford, CT 06103-3702

Mr. Anthony M. MacLeod Whitman Breed Abbott & Morgan LLC 100 Field Point Road Greenwich, CT 06830 The Honorable Kenneth A. Flatto First Selectman 725 Old Post Rd. Fairfield, CT 06824

The Honorable Raymond Kalinowski State Rep. - 100th District P.O. Box 391 Durham, CT 06422 The Honorable Themis Klarides State Representative-114th District 23 East St. Derby, CT 06418 Atty. David A. Ball Cohen and Wolf P.C. 1115 Broad Street, P.O. Box 1821 Bridgeport, CT 06601-1821

Atty. Monte E. Frank Cohen and Wolf P.C. 158 Deer Hill Avenue Danbury, CT 06810 Mr. Mitchell R. Goldblatt First Selectman Town of Orange 617 Orange Center Road Orange, CT 06477-2499

Atty. Andrew Lord Murtha Cullina LLP CityPlace I, 185 Asylum Street Hartford, CT 06103-3469

Ms. Deborah Moore Meriden City Hall 142 East Main St. Meriden, CT 06450 Atty. Janice Small Town Attorney Wallingford Town Hall 187 North Main Street Wallingford, CT 06492 Ms. MaryAnn Boord First Selectwoman Durham Town Hall 30 Townhouse Rd. Durham, CT 06422

Atty. Joaquina Borges King Asst. Town Attorney Hamden Government Center Atty. Richard J. Buturla Bercham, Moses & Devlin 75 Broad St.

Mr. Robert E. Earley Staff Attorney Conn. Business & Industry Association 2700 Dixwell Ave. Hamden, CT 06518

Milford,, CT 06460

350 Church Street Hartford, CT 06103-1900

Atty. Brian T. Henebry Carmody & Torrance 50 Leavenworth Street P. O. Box 1110 Waterbury, CT 06721-1110 Atty. Bruce L. McDermott Wiggin & Dana LLP One Century Tower New Haven, CT 06508-1832 Atty. David A. Reif Atty. Jane K. Warren Atty. Joel B. Casey McCarter & English, LLP CityPlace I Hartford,, CT 06103

Atty. Timothy P. Lynch Deputy City Attorney City Attorney's Office 245 deKoven Drive, P.O. Box 1300 Middletown, CT 06457-1300 The Honorable Derrylyn Gorski First Selectman Bethany Town Hall 40 Peck Rd. Bethany, CT 06524 Mr. William J. Kupinse Jr First Selectman Town of Easton P. O. Box 61 Easton, CT 06612

The Honorable William A. Aniskovich State Senate 15 Grove Avenue Branford, CT 06405 Atty. David J. Monz Updike, Kelly & Spellacy, P.C. One Century Tower 265 Church St. New Haven, CT 06510 Mr. David R. Schaefer Brenner Saltzman & Wallman, LLP 271 Whitney Avenue New Haven, CT 06511

Mr. Joseph J. Crisco Jr. Senator State Capitol 17th District Hartford, CT 06106-1591 Mr. Franco Chieffalo General Supervisor First District Water Department P. O. Box 27 Norwalk, CT 06852

Mr. Charles Walsh Assistant Attorney general Attorney General's Office P. O. Box 120 Hartford, CT 06106